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Issue:  2                                                      Established 1949 March. 2014 

 

Presidents Report   This was QCCs  first rally held at the Oasis Big 4 Caravan Park in Warwick. All 

reports say everyone enjoyed the weekend with good weather, although Sunday was a very warm day.The park 
owners were very helpful, appreciated and welcomed all our members to various sites throughout the park. The 
only real problem was many sites were very uneven, making parking a little more difficult.                                                             
But thanks to our rally marshals on the day, Des McLeod, Neil Chesney & Garry Jarrett for their assistance. It made 
it a lot quicker to park the vans. Thank you to all members who had dogs, it made the owners pleased with their 
decision to allow pets from our club at the park. They were all well behaved and kept within our dog policy.                      
The usual activities on Friday with golf, craft, Mahjong a new activity, well represented.                                                          
Thank you to Colin & Margaret Colston for organizing Friday night dinner at the local RSL. About 60 members from 
the QCC  were in attendance for the good, buffet dinner.                                                                                                            
Saturday morning only 3 members attended the book club but hopefully this will grow in time. Thank you to Garry 
Jarrett, Ian Egan & Rod Green for supplying the tents for the meeting. This was needed due to the warm sunny 
mornings it supplied plenty of shade.                                                                                                                                            
45 vans were in attendance at the rally, this was good for a caravan park considering the distance to travel to 
Warwick.We had Jill & Tom Davis also Suzie Bee Bartz  inducted into our club at the meeting on Saturday. I hope 
they all enjoy the fellowship of the club and attend many more rallies.                                                                                
Saturday afternoon the disc bowls singles championship was held, with the overall winner George Beresford runner 
up Adrian Savage. A great result by Denise Sheehan who was beaten in the Semi Final 9-8 by George. Well done 
to everyone who participated and thank you Barry & Wendy for another successful event.                                                            
Colin & Margaret Colston organized a Tag a Long tour to Leslie Dam for those members who were not interested in 
the disc bowls. All reports it was a great day out and all enjoyed the drive and afternoon tea.                                        
Saturday night many members dressed up in their pajamas for a fun night including old slides and photos by 
Wendy Gibson, Kevin Day, Ray Steele and George Lacey. Thank you to all members who made the effort to make 
the night interesting.I wish you all good health, happiness and safe travelling and look forward to seeing everyone 
at the next rally at Hillview.(On the 8th & 9

th
 March, Not the 15

th
 & 16

th
 as was shown in old calender in ) This is a 

Bush Camp and the Presidents Picnic will be held on Saturday at 5.00pm 

President ,   John.                                                                                                                                                                     
(PS) Please Let Carol know if you are attending Hillview. She needs the figures for catering! 

Photographs of members may appear in publications eg: the club magazine or website,or other club sponsored 
publications.If a member does not wish this to occur,the member should inform the Secretary in writing,and the 
person taking the photograph. Whilst all care will be taken to comply with this request,no guarantee can be given 

that this will not occur.                                                                  

“Fellowship on Wheels” 
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Rally at Hillview.     How to Get There  

.                 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Rally Info (Needs, Emergencies, etc) 

Rally dates: Official dates: 8th & 9th March 2014 
Arrive no earlier than: 5th March 
Depart no later than: 11th March 

  

Details for 000 

    4285 
 

Nearest Hospital: Beaudesert Hospital,Tina St. ,Beaudesert  

Address & Cross street: Junction of Christmas Creek Rd. & Widgee Creek Rd.  

Medical Needs:             Beaudesert  Family Practice ,29 William Street, Beaudesert 

 

Club equipment 
required: 

Kitchen equipment and urns, first aid, PA system, library & souvenirs, fire 
extinguisher, banner, flags and flagpoles. 

Special needs: This is a Bush rally so make sure you top up your water tanks as there are 
toilets, but no showers or potable water. Generators allowed 4pm to 7 pm. 

Nearest Dump point is at the Beaudesert Showground. 

Rally Marshal 
Co-ordinator: 

Des McLeod – If you have a medical need to be close to the amenities, please 
contact Des on 5494 7832 or 0438 439 376 by the Monday prior to the rally.  If you 
do not phone and all sites near the amenities have been pre-allocated, a site 
near the amenities may not be available. 

Pets: Ok on leash 

Fees: Site Fee: 
Administration Fee: 
Hall Hire & Bin 

$ 5.00 per caravan per night 
$ 3.00 per caravan 
$      0.00  Paid from club funds ($8) 

 

Rally Programme  
(Remember to check the noticeboard at the rally for changes, 

particularly for any activities on Friday!) 
      
Sat: 9:00 am 

9:30 am 
 

 7:00 pm 

Morning tea  
Meeting 
 
Main Event                                                                                                                         
 

Sun: 8:15-8;45 am 
9.00 am 
9.30 am 

      12.30 pm 
 

Pay Treasurer 
Morning tea 

meeting ,followed by AGM 
Management Committee 
. 

 
Programme Details                                                                                                                                                         
Ray Caddies has kindly arranged a Milk factory tour and a visit to the Lovely Tamrookin Church. We need a 
minimum of 50 people to get the reduced fee of $10 each. Anyone not going on the Milk tour but would like to see 
the Church will have to pay a fee of $2.50 each. More info at the Saturday meeting 

– in brief 

From Brisbane, proceed along Beaudesert Rd, which becomes Mt Lindesay Hwy, continuing past Park 
Ridge, Jimboomba and Gleneagle, until you arrive in Beaudesert. (For people travelling from the 
Northside an alternative route is Gateway Bridge,Gateway MWY to /M1, down to Daisy Hill turnoff, 
onto Loganlea road. Follow to Bris/Beenleigh Rd.  Turn left then right and follow signs to Logan village 
and along Tambourine road to right turn onto Beenleigh-Beaudesert Rd. At junction with Beaudesert 
road turn left and follow instructions below )                                                                                                                             
At Beaudesert, turn right at the main intersection in town (traffic lights) towards Rathdowney (still Mt 
Lindesay Hwy).  Continue towards Rathdowney At Laravale (approximately 14 kms from the turn), 
keep straight on towards Hillview on Christmas Creek Rd .Continue for approximately 17 kms – caution 
– the road narrows.  At  Hillview,  veer left at the Y junction.  The Hillview  Hall is right in front of you as 
you reach the Y junction. The Hillview  Hall grounds entry is immediately on your right.  Slow down as 
you prepare to enter the grounds before you reach the Hall. 
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Friday 

8;00 am-Golf at B’desert,about,1/2 hr drive away. 
Any one not able to make early start contact Daryl. 
1:00 pm-Craft with Jenny (at Her van) 
1;00 pm to 3;00pm -Mah-Jong in Canteen 
3:00 pm -Line dancing with Kev and Carol(in Hall)  
7:00 pm Card Games (in Canteen) 
7;00 pm    Rock & Roll tuition (in Hall)  

 
Saturday 
8;00 am -Book Club(in Hall)Topic,-Free choice 
1;00 pm-Milk Factory Tour 
3;00 pm-Tamrookin Church tour 
5;00pm- Presidents Hamburger Picnic. Alcohol OK            
but definitely no Food or drink in the hall !! 
7;00 pm,-Main Event. Black and White Night,       
One stage Item , Square dancing with Steve 
Langley 
                
              

Club News Special Notices – PLEASE READ   

For info on CCCQ, their website address is http://sites.google.com/site/caravanclubsqld/. 

        All persons on a QCC rally site, both members and visitors, must sign the Attendance Book. 

 It would be greatly appreciated if members, when purchasing goods from the Souvenirs 
cabinet and  paying their fees at the end of the rally, could please tender the correct amounts 
where possible. Many thanks.                                                                                                                                    
If possible, when members are the first to connect to a tap, could they attach a two way 
connecter so as to save the next arrival having to hunt around the venue to find you and let you 
know they are going to turn your water off for a period whilst they connect.                                         
The same applies when leaving. Please, would the connectors advise all fellow connectees of 
your intentions as folk may be enjoying a luxurious shower .Thank you kindly.                                               
Do you have a CB radio? If so ,would you be kind enough to let the Rally Marshalls know of your 
impending arrival so they can have some idea of were to put you.Ta Muchly. 

 
                        QUEENSLAND CARAVAN CLUB INC 
 Nominations for Office – 2014/2015 
                      (for elections at Annual General Meeting 19th April 2014) 

 

Please give some consideration to being on the Queensland Caravan Club Inc 
Committee.  We value your input and would only be too happy to discuss any aspects of 

our club. 

All positions are declared vacant prior to the AGM. 

Without a committee our club is unable to operate.  If a committee position is not for you, 
please think about the many jobs that are not on the committee  

Eg.   Marshalling, Selling raffle tickets, Assisting with the convenor, assisting the 
treasurer, looking after the flags, carrying some books for the library,  looking after the 

projector,  carrying the disc bowls, the welcome people, checking the amenities, advising 
on IT, helping with entertainment, and many other jobs. 

 

Our AGM is only a few weeks away – You are all cordially invited, so come along and            
please think about it. 
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For Sale 

 Paramount 19'6 caravan. New vinyl awning, new frig, queen bed, shower/toilet 
combo, full stove, Very good condition.                                                                                                        
Been stored under cover.        $36000.                   Ph Sue 0407549511 

Future Rallies          2014 

Mar--8th & 9th—Hillview 

April- 18th to 21st ---Woodford Showground 
May --3rd & 4th---Pittsworth Showground 

June—6th to 8th---Lawnton 
 

 

July—12th & 13th ---Kalbar 
Aug----Kenilworth 

Sept.--22nd to 28th, Nanango, State Rally 

Oct.—11th & 12th—.Esk Caravan Park 
Nov--  8th & 9th-----Maleny Showground 

Dec 10th to 16th Laidley Showground 
 

Member News 

       

Park Owners Tony and Majella  Kahler  being shown our  Clubs appreciation by President John 
Carroll and, and Vice President Neil Chesney.                                                                                  
New Members  

          

New Members Jill & Tom Davis and Suzie Bee Bartz are welcomed into the fold. 

Future Entertainment,   Woodford, Easter:                                                                                  
Thursday- Meal at Woodford Hotel/ Barefoot bowls. Good Friday-Bring & Buy Market. Proceeds can be 
kept or donated to RFDS. Saturday-Pairs Disc Bowls Comp. Sunday-Mini Drags after a .BYO street 
breakfast, Easter Egg Hunt and Crazy Hat night. Programme subject to some tweeking.  More detail 
after next Rally. 
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                                       ♫  Happy Birthday to you forMarch ♫ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                               ♫  Happy Anniversaryto you for March♫ 

 

 

Other News 

Caravan Park Rally 

45 caravans gathered at Kahlers Oasis for the rally in Feb. 

Details about the site. Nice park and the management team of Tony and Majella Kahler relaxed their “No 
Dogs” policy for our benefit, which was a bonus. Some sites had an issue with levelness. Bit sparse on 
entertainment space but that problem was solved by our club Members infinite resourcefulness ! see 
pic.on page 7. 

 

Members Present at the Rally 

  Gordon with Sue & Darren Baker; Ian & Gloria Bamberry; Graham and Pat Barr,  Sue Bartz; Bert & 
Yvonne Beker;  George & Merle Beresford.  Roy & Carmel Bridges;  .  Ray & Gail Caddies; John  
Carroll;  Neil & Marie Chesney;  Colin & Margaret Colston; Graeme & Bev Cope; Terry & Carolyn 
Coxall; Ken & Lyn Cragg; Kevin & Carol Day. Tom & Jill Davis; Ian & Gwen Egen. Barry & Wendy 
Gibson;  .  Rod & Bev Green;  . Margaret Hiller;  Wayne & Vicki Hills;  Gordon Ison;  Lionel & Mary 
Jacobson; Gary & Noeleen Jarrett; .Mackenzie Thorogood with Merv & Carolyn Kahler; Daryl  Kays;   
George & Yvonne Lacey;  Steve & Robyn Langley; . Ross & Bindra Luscombe;   Ray & Pam 
MacDonald. Graham & Heather McIlvanie;  Des & Jenny McLeod;  Ken & Dell McNab; Jerry & Drina 
Meades.;John & Janette Miers; .Ron & Pam Petch;  .Yvonne Robbins.; Adrian & Anne Savage.; 
Brian & Denise Sheehan;  Ron & Sandra Smith;.Ray & Jan Steele; Tony & Sue Stephenson; Les & 
Brenda Usher; Peter & Nerida Versace;  Bill & Denise Waycott 

  Day Visitor – Talia McLoughlan 

.Lucky Winners…John  & Jenny Carroll was the winner of the Lucky Van Number.  They’ve won a free 
night at the next non-caravan park rally they attend. 

Raffle 
Prizes: 

 The $50 voucher was won by Carol Kahler  

 The Clock was won by Sandra Smith 

 The  Solar Lights were won by Steve Langley 

For those interested in the “Name the Noggin” section, the answers were as 
follows…………       1,Graeme Sheehan….. 2,Ron Smith……3,Rod Green…..4,Pat 

Hetherington. 5, John Carroll…… 6,Gordon Baker.   More noggins further in this issue! 

3rd Bill Kasper 
6th      Pamela Smith 
6th      Adrian Savage 
7th Val King 
7th Des Lowrie 
8th Tony Pomroy 
8th      Barrie Smith 

 

9th Colin James 
11th Anne Eddie 
16th Helen Judge 
16th Ray MacDonald 
18th Colin Colston 
18th Tom Smith 
21st Ray Caddies 

 

21ST Gordon Ison 
21st Mary Jacobson 
22nd Nola Bromley 
22nd Daryl Kays 
23rd Adrian Skinner 
28th Marion Willmott 
29th Beris Blake 

 

1st Marie & Neil Chesney 
6th      Beris & Melda Blake 
6th      Lorraine & Greg Bradford 
9th  Stella & Reg Foster 

 

17th    Audrey & Victor Schrier 
22nd   Nola & Trevor Bromley 
12th Pat & Bryan Davies 
 

 



 

 

The Wanderer – Vol 51  Issue 2                                 www.queenslandcaravanclub.com.au                               Page 6 of 17                                                      March 2014 

18 February 2014 

Please amend your By-Laws: 

The word “Social” replaces the word Associate and the word Model has been removed in By-
Law 2(a).  It was moved, seconded and carried at the committee meeting on 9th February 2014 

By-Law 2(a) Social Membership is open to any Ordinary     
 Member, who through a change in circumstances, other than the sale of their caravan, is 
unable to attend rallies with a caravan, subject to Rule 5. 

The following ByLaw was moved, seconded and carried at the Committee meeting on 11 
January 2014 

By-Law 2(b)(i)   To be counted as attendance at a rally, a Member    must 
attend with a complying vehicle. 

These 2 ByLaws will be on the Agenda for ratification at the General Meeting at Woodford on 
19th April 2014. 

Yours in caravanning,              Carol Day, Secretary, Queensland Caravan Club Inc. 

 

 

QUEENSLAND CARAVAN CLUB INC 

Nominations for Office – 2014/2015 

(for elections at Annual General Meeting 19
th

 April 2014) 

Committee Positions: President Senior Vice President Junior Vice President 

 Secretary Assistant Secretary 

 Treasurer 

 Editor 

 Convenor 

 Committee – four positions 

Non-Committee Positions: Library,  Raffles,  Archivist,    Introduction Co-ordinator  

 National Rally Co-ordinator (3 year term) 

I hereby nominate  .............................................................................................. (nominee’s name) 

For the position of  .......................................................................................................................... 
  

Signed: Proposer  Seconder      

I agree to act if elected    ................................ (signature)                                                                               
Please return the completed form to QCC Secretary no later than Saturday 5

th
 April 2014. 
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Activity and Entertainment report                                                                                           
Friday  

  

   

The Golfers (13 Inc 2 Ladies) headed off early and had a reasonable game (DetailsLater). In the 
afternoon,Jan Steele kept her end up ,being the Lone survivor of the usual Craft Group. Jenny was away 
at a craft event for the weekend and various others had things to do. Marys “Mah- Jong” session was 
well attended,many Members trying it for the first time surprised to find it nothing like the version on their 
computers.(including moi).     I need to relate this tale as a warning. One Gordon Ison kindly asked two 
members if they were interested in attending the Apple and Grape festival in Stanthorpe,some 56 klms 
distant. “Sure,why not” they replied. Passenger noticed a sign on the roadside which confirmed the 
dates,7th ,8th & 9th. Arrived in town, very quiet for festival time.Puzzled, Gordon asked shop keeper why it 
was so quiet…He Replied ”cos it’s not till next month”! The warning is this. If you are going to make a 
right royal goose of yourself……..Don’t invite the Editor and his Wife along for the ride…..You will surely 
be crucified in the magazine for all the Members to see!!! No use addressing the meeting to admit to 
your foolishness and hope that’s the end of the matter,because someone has to let all the members who 
weren’t at the rally know, to make your embarrassment complete and utter!! 

    

The RSL Club,via the help of Col Colston, provided a beautiful Buffet dinner at the “members” price of $14 a 
head.It was a supeb spread,only tempered by the ( very quiet) howls of disappointment  from certain members 
when the ice cream vending machine wouldn’t  “turn off “when their sweets were sufficiently 
inundated!!...........Yes…..you know who you are !!        There where over 60 members attending.and It proved a 
bit difficult  to move around the tables (especially after dinner) so I made an Executive decision not  to try and take 
pics. The day was rounded off with the usual bunch of card enthusiasts pitting their wits against new, novice 
players,  usually coming off worst!  
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 Saturday                                                                                                                             
During the morning meeting, President John mentioned he had a plumbing problem with his van, which 
upon investigation by a Master Plumber, proved  to be hair (which John strenuously denied was from his 
head)…There is absolutely no truth to the rumour that Jenny wants DNA tests done on the 
offending fuzz ‘cos she was away for the weekend !! -----chuckle ,chuckle! 

Mary sprung a surprise on us with her “random acts of kindness” idea. This involved pulling a name out 
of a hat and whoever you got was to receive a random act of kindness from you. It was well received and 

a lot of fun.   Mary asked me to put this piece in the QCC Wanderer for her.                                      

“I just loved the way so many, if not everyone, participated in the “Random acts of kindness” 

suggestion at the Warwick rally. Saw so many having fun with it and I certainly appreciated my 

cup of cappuccino and cake served to me. Thank you for your participation with this and let’s 

remember-----“An act of kindness is never wasted”…Mary. (The Editor would like to 

add),..even if you forgot …..and do it at the next rally!     

In the afternoon, Col Colston who actually lives in Warwick, kindly organised a tag-along-tour of the “Warwick a lot 
of people don’t see” for Members who weren’t interested in the Disc Bowls Singles Comp also being contested that 
afternoon. The trip was obviously a roaring success as it included a visit to Leslie Dam. They didn’t get back until 
well into Happy Hour. 

     

      

The Disc Bowls Comp got under way, with 32 entrants competeing. I personally thought it was the tightest tussle 
I’ve seen in my 9 years in the club and  there were some memorable moments,( including the valiant effort of 
Denise Sheehan to reach the semi finals only to be knocked out by the eventual winner, George Beresford)  ,some 
providing good “fodder” for my often, mildly perverse, sense of humour. 
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Point of Interest From Your Editor  

Don’t know if anyone will be interested in this piece.  Some weeks ago I was struggling to 
understand the pros and cons of 12v power and its mysterys,when I stumbled across this 
website. It is a long ,long article to read,but I found it riveting ! So grab a comfy chair on your 
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deck or wherever,a cold drink(or Cuppa if that’s your bent) and have a read.The stuff in it 
regarding setting up and operating 12v systems in great depth is incredible and dispels so many 
myths surrounding this power source.I reckon you will be amazed. Below is the link:                
just copy &paste. It is truly enlightening! 

www.handybobsolar.wordpress.com/the-rv-battery-charging-puzzle-2/ 

 

             

     

 

Whilst the Match was in progress there were a few distractions for the spectators, particularly 
the one concerning  “3 Swedish Air Hostesses”, trying in vain to erect a tent! I hope you 
appreciate my sense of humour displayed in the following pictures.  Poor Wayne Hills just 
happened to be in the frame so he copped the brunt of it. 
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Saturday Night   

It was pleasing to see a substantial number of the gathering came out in their Nightware including a few 
dressing gowns as it was tending towards a little chilly.The evening started with a display of older antics 
from the club archives,presented by Kevin day(we’re no more sane now than we were then! ). Followed 
a travelogue of Ray & Jan Steeles trip to India then similar sort of thing from Kev and Carols Trip to 
China. My contribution  wound up this section of the nights proceedings. I Dusted off the only copy in 
existance of the now famous video aptly named ,“Marys Legs!”  As expected this grabbed a bit of 
attention,so seizing the moment I closed with a video clip I downloaded from youtube some 3 years 
ago.It is a dance routine put together from old 1940s movies(Fred Astaire,Ginger Rodgers type stuff) and 
paired absolutely perfectly and seamlessly with The Bee Gees disco hit ,”Staying Alive”. Unbelievably 
incredible,has to be seen to be appreciated.Anyone who would like a copy let me know and I will oblige.  

Next item was a play on “Car keys in the Dish”(which I believe is still a male fantasy on a par with wife 
swapping… lolol) The Men chose  from a bowl of black keys on which were the name of a book.The 
Ladies had yellow keys on which were the authors names to match the book names on the black 
keys.The aim was to mingle and find each others matching keys,author to book title.To say our book 
club is not exactly gigantic it went off pretty well. Mary was available if any clues were required and I 
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think it was a success( and luckily ,no couples matched up and suddenly disappeared !) Here are some 
of the images from the night.   

                                                             

 Winners are Grinners! 
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More “noggins” Just for a laugh, I’ll make a competition out of it. Jot your answers 1 to 6,in the 
correct order, on a slip of paper along with your name, place in the box on the noticeboard 
table. All correct entries will be kept and a winner drawn at the Sunday Meeting. If your not 
attending the Rally, Email me with your answers before Sat Lunch. Happy Head Hunting !!!   
First correct entry drawn will win a prize!  This time a clue, they’re  all men !!! 

      

Sunday                                                                                                                                                                
The Friday Golf scores were ;-1 John Carroll,(37) 2 Daryl Kays,(45) 3 Wayne Hills,(49)                  
Longest Drive Ladies, Nerida Versace and Gents, Ray Steele. 

 Disc Bowls winner was George Beresford ,after a tight tussle with Runner up, Adrian Savage                                                                                                                                                                                                   

.                             
Advertisement Directory 

                               

.                                             
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QCC Contacts 2013-2014 
President: John Carroll Phone: 07 55968895;   Email: johnnjennyc@hotmail.com 
Vice President Neil Chesney Phone: 07 33595161;   Email: nches@bigpond.com 
Secretary: Carol Day Phone: 07 32641836;   Email: queenslandcaravanclub@gmail.com 
Treasurer: Graham McIlvanie Phone: 07 54975457;   Email: grahammcilvanie@gmail.com 
Editor: George Lacey Phone: 07 33506751;   Email: qcceditor1@gmail.com 

Emergency Numbers 2013-14 

A – B John Carroll 07 55968895 M – Mc Jan Miers 07 3287 3003 

C---D  

E---G 

H---I 

Neil Chesney 

Garry Jarrett 

Wayne Hills 

07 33595161 

07 38867655 

07 38869407  

P---R Brian Sheehan 07 38487878 

  J—K Mary Jacobson 07 33859702      S Tony Swift 07 3209 8008 

L George Lacey 07 33506751 T-U-W Brenda Usher 0427 836 174 

 
 
 
 
      

 


